Inquiry into the Financial Sector Legislation

Amendment Bill (No. 2) 2002

The Senate has referred the provisions of the above Bill to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee to report by 10 December.

The Bill amends a number of financial sector Acts. The main amendments are aimed at improving APRA’s ability to monitor the financial industry through improving administration and ensuring that Australia is in compliance with international best practice standards in supervision.  

The Committee is particularly interested in the design and application of a ‘fit and proper’ test to directors and senior managers of ADIs and authorised NOHCs. The closing date for submissions is 28 November 2002.

Written submissions are invited and should be sent to: 

The Secretary, Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64, Parliament House, CANBERRA  2600. 

The Committee requests that where possible, submissions should also be provided by e-mail to economics.sen@gov.au preferably as MS Word 97 or RTF format documents. Notes to assist in preparing submissions are available from the website www.aph.gov.au/senate/committee or the Secretariat (ph: 02 6277 3145, fax: 02 6277 5719). 

Once the Committee accepts your submission, it becomes a confidential committee document and is protected by Parliamentary Privilege. You must not release your submission without the Committee’s permission. If you do, it is not protected by Parliamentary Privilege. At some stage during the inquiry, the Committee normally makes submissions public. Please indicate if you want your submission to be kept confidential.
